## SCOTTISH ST. ANDREW SOCIETY OF GREATER ST. LOUIS

## FEBRUARY 1973.

We have nothing super-special to report this month, for the immediate future, since our big event of last week. Our Burns Dinner and Dance was a great success and everyone, all 240 of us, seemed to have a great time. I would again like to thank everyone who helped make it the smooth, happy night it was.

Please mark your calendar for our next meeting, which will be -- Monday, February 26 -- 7:30 - 10:00 F.M. This is Had hour more than we originally planned, which will give us an extrahour for dancing. There seems to be a great interest in this and we will try to include as many of the old favorites as we can in the next few months. We have been thinking of Eightsome Reels, Dashing White Sergeant, Valeeta, St. Bernards, Military Two Step, Gay Gordons and any others you can think of. It might be possible later in the year to have a dance, not necessarily a dinner dance, but just a whole night devoted mostly to this type of dancing. Let us know how you feel about having a night like this.

Our next meeting then will be very short on business and quickly on to the showing of a new film, "Scotland - People and Places", and the rest of the evening to dancing and refreshments.

Captain Blair reports that our Piping and Drumming Classes are progressing very well but we are looking for many more young people or, in fact, any age or sex people, to participate. Let's get those Junior High, Senior High, College age young people into our band. We have an excellent tutor and a marvelous opportunity to build a top notch band. Rehearsals every Tuesday, 7:30 - 9:30 P.M. ROTC Building, 2400 Forest Park.

If we are going to have Highland Games in St. Louis, in the not too distant future, we have to begin preparing now.

Next manth's Meetings --

Monday, February 26 Monday, March 26 Monday, April 23

Eden Library Auditorium - 475 E. Lockwood, Webster Groves.

Greetings and Kindest Regards, Bill Stirret. Pres.